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FROM THE PRESIDENT (LARRY OLINGER) 
 
FIRST ANNUAL GILBERT F. WHITE  
NATIONAL FLOOD POLICY FORUM  
 
The first annual Gilbert F. White National Flood Policy 
Forum convened in Washington, D.C. September 21-22 at 
the National Academies. Over 70 leading experts in flood 
hazard management from across the country discussed four 
themes concerning the value of the 1% annual chance flood 
as a flood hazard management tool: History of the 1% 
annual chance flood standard; tools and technology as 
applied to the 1% standard; how the standard has been 
implemented, exceeded, or refined through various 
programs and initiatives; and societal implications of the 
standard. The use of the 1% annual chance flood as a 
standard for identifying, mapping, managing, and 
mitigating flood hazards is often taken for granted because 
of its widespread use by federal, state and local officials 
and professionals within the flood hazard management 
community. The nation has used the 1% standard for 
structural and non-structural flood management for over 
100 years, but flood damages continue to increase. In light 
of that, the Forum looked at whether a change in the 1% 
standard is warranted or feasible.  
 
Through small-group and plenary sessions, Forum 
participants questioned whether the 1% annual chance 
flood standard has and continues to serve its purpose; what 
options exist for change and/or improvement; and the 
drawbacks and/or advantages of shifts in theory, policy, or 
implementation. All ideas discussed at the forum were 
given equal primacy and the thinking varied widely.   
 
Several different methods of change were discussed, 
including: 
•  Raising the standard, (for example to the 0.5% chance 
flood) to provide a greater level of protection,  

• Implementing a dual standard (for example, using the 
1% chance flood in most cases but for critical facilities and 
structures and areas with special hazards the 0.2% chance 
flood).  However, it was agreed that the initial reasons for 
having a single standard remain valid – to allow 
consistency in mapping, management and enforcement; to 
provide for categories upon which insurance rates can be 
calculated; and to give a basis for and perception of fairness 
in treatment of people, communities and businesses. 
• The possibility of abandoning all (or most) standards 
and allowing market forces to take over.  If risks must be 
insured at market rates, and floodplains are put to their best 
use depending on the circumstances, there should be less 
need for regulatory restrictions. 
 
Ultimately the costs of implementing such changes would 
be enormous, not only in dollars but also in time, confusion 
to the public, duplication of effort, and gaps in 
management. This is because the 1% annual chance 
standard is so thoroughly institutionalized in mapping, 
regulations, administrative and common law, engineering, 
and construction and building standards.   
 
Nevertheless, it was determined that it is possible to avoid 
sweeping change and still compensate for some of the 1% 
annual chance standard’s inadequacies, through the use of 
such techniques as zero-rise floodway regulations, future-
conditions planning and mapping, and NAI floodplain 
management. 
 
The ASFPM Foundation is producing a detailed report of 
the Forum, which will summarize the discussions, issues, 
and options considered, and the research needs that were 
identified.  Watch the News and Views and the ASFPM 
website for details soon.  
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Mission Statement 
 

The mission of the 
ASFPM Foundation is to 
be an incubator for 
research and education 
that promote wise 
floodplain management.  
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NEW FLOODPLAIN MANAGEMENT REPORTS  
AVAILABLE ON ASFPM WEB SITE 
 
Two newly released reports are available on the ASFPM 
website: 
 
Floodplain Management 2003:  State and Local Programs 
is part of a continuing project to collect and analyze data 
about state and local floodplain management issues in the 
United States.  Data for this report were obtained from 
State National Flood Insurance Program Coordinators and 
other relevant sources, resulting in a comprehensive picture 
of the activities being undertaken nationwide to minimize 
flood losses and to protect our floodplain resources.  The 
ASFPM Foundation contributed $5,000 towards the 
completion of this report. 
 
Also available is Effective State Floodplain Management 
Programs, a document describing the characteristics of the 
most effective state floodplain management programs.  
This report is intended as a guide for federal and state 
legislators and their support staff in making policy 
decisions, and for state and local floodplain managers 
interested in improving their floodplain management 
programs.  The ASFPM Foundation contributed $10,000 
towards the completion of this report. 

 

WELCOME TO NEW TRUSTEES 
 
The ASFPM Foundation welcomes four newcomers to its  
Board of Trustees: 
 
Michael DePue II, P.E., CFM 
Senior Program Manager, PBS & J, Inc. 
Beltsville, Maryland     mdepue@pbsj.com  
 
Alberto de Sousa Costa, Ph.D. 
President, Chief Executive Officer and Director 
FloodMaster Barriers, Inc.,  
Toronto, Ontario    desousacosta@floodmaster.ca  
 
Doug Plasencia, P.E., CFM 
Technical Director for Water Resources, 
AMEC Earth and Environmental, Inc. 
Phoenix, Arizona     doug.plasencia@amec.com  
 
James W. Russell, Ph.D. 
Vice President, Outreach 
Institute for Business and Home Safety 
Tampa, Florida    jrussell@ibhs.org  
 

 

 

FOUNDATION DONATIONS UPDATE 
 
We thank everyone for their generous contributions. Our 
donations goal for 2004 is $100,000. So far, we have raised 
$74,370 in total pledges (this includes $6,921 from the 
Silent Auction at the national conference in Biloxi last 
May). You can see that we still need over $25,000 to meet 
our 2004 goal, so PLEASE HELP!! Contact Debbie at 
asfpm@floods.org to make your donation, and remember – 
your contributions are tax deductible! 
 
Donors from June 1, 2003 to December 1, 2004 
 
$1 - $499 
Accurti, Dan  
ATCS, P.L.C. 
Berginnis, Chad  
Brink Engineering 
Burby, Raymond J.  
Civil Source Engineering 
Conrad, David 
DeGroot, Bill  
Dudley, Ruth  
Dunnigan, Brian  
Emmer, Rodney  
Fryklund, George 
Galloway, Gerald  
Fontenot, Daryl 
Huang, Jean 
Jones, Christopher  
Kennedy, Jim 
Lehman, Dale  
Makarem, Firas 
Mauriello, Mark  
Miller, Matt 
Montgomery, Rhonda 

FORUM Sponsors 
 
Without the generous support of our sponsors, the 
forum would not have been possible.  Thanks again 
to the following companies and organizations, who 
each made a $2,500 donation: 
 

Dewberry 
URS 
Baker 
PBS&J 
Watershed Concepts 
SmartVent 
AMEC 
Titan 
National Lenders Insurance Council 
FloodMaster Barriers 
Shodeen, Inc. 
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Myers, Mary Fran  
Pajak, Mary Jean  
Parish, William 
Pineda, Ricardo 
Pine, John  
Pogue, Pamela 
Resource Engineering 
Riedel, George 
Riebau, Mark  
Sanders, Charles 
Shoup, Mona 
Simmons, Eric 
Smith, Grant 
Trakimas, William L.  
White, Gilbert 
Wiley, Edward 
Wilson, Wallace 
 
$500 - $2,499 
Arizona Chapter 
Greenhorne & O’Mara 
Hershey, Mrs. J. W. 
L.A. Bond & Associates 
Larson, Larry  
Michigan Chapter 
North Carolina Chapter 
Olinger, Larry  
Plasencia, Doug 
RCQuinn Consulting, Inc. 
South Carolina Chapter 
Thomas, Edward 
Sheaffer, John “Jack”  
W.A. Wilson Consulting Services 
 

$2,500 - $4,999 
AMEC 
Baker 
Kimley-Horn 
National Lender’s Insurance Council 
Shodeen 
SmartVENT 
Titan 
Watershed Concepts  
 
$5,000 + 
Dewberry 
FloodMaster Barriers, Inc. 
Illinois Chapter 
PBS&J 
URS 
 
Continuing Donation Agreements 
Spectrum Mapping, LLC 
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